
 
MINUTES 

Maynard School Committee 
Monday, April 13, 2020, 5:00 pm 

Remote Meeting 
 
Pursuant to Gov. Baker's Executive Order dated March 12, 2020, suspending certain provisions of the Open 
Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A sec. 20, the School Committee has modified meeting procedures to ensure the safety of 
all participants.  The public was not allowed to physically access this School Committee meeting.  This meeting 
was held virtually (internet) using Zoom Technology.  All members of the public were invited to join the meeting 
virtually online or by phone.  In addition, a recording of the meeting is posted on the WAVM YouTube page under 
Maynard School Committee Meetings.  (https://www.youtube.com/user/WAVMproductions/playlists)  
 
Meeting Called to Order at 7:09pm.  An attendance roll call was taken 

Natasha Rivera - Present 
Maro Hogan - Present 
Lydia Clancy - Present 
Bethlyn Houlihan - Present 
Mary Brannelly - Present 

 
Also present were Mary Jane Rickson, Interim Superintendent; Jennifer Gaudet, Assistant 
Superintendent; Irene Houle, Business Manager; Colleen Andrade, Administrative Assistant 
 
Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes 
Natasha Rivera made a motion to approve the 12/16/19 and 12/18/19 as noted with the grammatical 
edits that Lydia Clancy indicated. 
Ms. Brannelly 2nd the motion. 

Natasha Rivera - Yae 
Maro Hogan - Yae 
Lydia Clancy - Yae 
Bethlyn Houlihan - Yae 
Mary Brannelly - Yae 

Motion passed 5-0 
 
Chairperson's Report 
Ms. Houlihan noted that they were all disappointed that the teacher car parade had to be cancelled. 
She stated that anyone who had a public comment could email the chair prior to that agenda item at 
bhoulihan@maynard.k12.ma.us. 
 
Interim Superintendent’s Report  
MCAS is canceled. The Student Opportunity Act Plan has been extended to May 14th.  We will be 
listening to feedback from families about the remote learning plan after the 1st week to see what we 
can do to improve.  The MHS Seniors sent out a great video to staff. 
 
Citizens’ Comments - No comments were received via email. 
 
Considerations of April Vacation 
The District sent a survey to parents and the MEA sent a survey to their union members.  124 staff 
responses, and 784 parent responses with 77% and 80% respectively in favor of remote learning 
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during April Vacation.  April vacation has a Monday holiday and 4 possible days of remote learning 
which would make June 15th the new last day of school.  Some other districts only had 3 days of 
remote learning that week giving Tuesday or Friday off as well. 
 
There was discussion of offering an extra holiday later in the school year, although if school resumed it 
may interfere with school events that are planned.  Some parents had reached out feeling that having a 
week off after just starting remote learning may be difficult.  
 
Ms. Brannelly made a motion to cancel vacation so schools are working April 21-24, Tuesday to Friday, 
Monday is holiday. 
Ms. Hogan 2nd the motion 
 
Ms. Houlihan noted that this would change the last day of school from Friday June 19th to Monday 
June 15th.  
 
Roll call vote 

Mary Brannelly - Yae 
Lydia Clancy - Yae 
Natasha Rivera - Yae 
Maro Hogan - Yae 
Bethlyn Houlihan - Yae 

Motion passed 5-0 
 
Ms. Gaudet noted that she, Ms. Rickson and Principals had received several emails from families 
asking for clarification and offering suggestions around the remote learning.  Some are feeling 
overwhelmed with the amount of work that was sent out, but this was a work in progress and we’re 
working with staff to develop a meaningful process that worked well for everyone.  Adjustments will be 
made next week. 
 
Schedule Considerations for SC Remote Meetings  
Since things were evolving quickly, weekly meetings may be needed.  Budget SubCommittee was 
meeting early next week.  Wednesday the 22nd at 6:30 was suggested for  the next School Committee 
meeting date.  Public Hearing will need to be scheduled as well, possibly on May 7th.  
 
Pre-school Reimbursements  
Some families use Pre-school primarily for child care and now they are home and it’s a financial 
hardship.  Districts are all over the place, some are giving a full refund, some hybrid.  Normally, if 
someone withdraws from the program we remove them from enrollment and refund any paid portion. 
 
Committee members discussed what type of refund families who stayed in the program should receive 
and as of what date.  It was noted that it wasn’t until school was cancelled long term when people 
started to ask about refunds. 
 
Jane Vasta, Pre-school teacher, noted that they have been providing remote learning and activities. 
Social play was tough to provide remotely.  They had been providing parents with resources.  Sped 
students would be provided support regardless.  She felt that someone should not be unenrolled simply 
because they had financial difficulties due to losing a job.  



 
 
Further discussion suggested offering a 50% tuition reimbursement, 100% reimbursement if already 
qualified for free/reduced lunch, and families could request a refund if they had a financial hardship. 
What dates should families be reimbursed as of?  March 13th or April 1st?  It was suggested to 
reimburse starting in April.  It was also noted that Special Education students do not pay tuition.  
 
Ms Houlihan made a motion that for services provided on or after 3/30, to offer all Pre-school parents a 
50% reduction, would reduce even further for families free or reduced or indicate to us they have a 
financial hardship due to COVID-19. 
Ms.Rivera 2nd the motion. 
 
Discussion - Ms. Brannelly wanted to make sure families who had financial hardship were able to stay 
enrolled if they wanted to.  Also noted that our Chapter 70 was reduced this year because our 
enrollment was down and asked if that included preschool enrollment.  Ms. Houle would find out how it 
affected state funding. 
 
There was further discussion about validating financial hardship, and suggested that the same 
standards used to apply for free/reduced lunch be used.  
  
Ms. Houlihan withdrew her motion. 
 
Ms. Houlihan made a new motion that for the month of April, Pre-school families will pay 50% tuition, 
and for families on free/reduced lunch or who those who provide information that in light of Covid 19 
that their income has changed where they qualify for free/reduced lunch, would pay no tuition for the 
month of April. 
 
Ms. Brannelly 2nd the motion. 
 
Discussion - March tuition would be as is, there is no change for that tuition.  This will be revisited if the 
school closure extends past May 4th.  
 
Roll call vote 

Natasha Rivera - Yae 
Maro Hogan - Yae 
Mary Brannelly - Yae 
Lydia Clancy - Yae 
Bethlyn Houlihan - Yae 

Motion passed 5-0 
 
Ms. Houlihan made a motion for families who choose to withdraw from the preschool program, that they 
would be able to do so retroactively for the month of April.  
 
Ms. Rivera 2nd the motion. 
 
Discussion - Would families get a refund to April 1st even if getting remote learning the last 2.5 weeks? 
They did not have this option at that time.  It was thought that hopefully no one would unenroll now that 
tuition was reduced or free. 



 
 
 
Roll call vote 

Natasha Rivera - Yae 
Maro Hogan - Yae 
Mary Brannelly - Yae 
Lydia Clancy - Yae 
Bethlyn Houlihan - Yae 

Motion passed 5-0 
 
Budget Update  
Ms. Rickson stated that the Town said to proceed with the budget submitted in Dec, but the Governor 
will be going back to the drawing board on his budget, which may affect our budget.  Discussed the 
Capital Plan with Justin DeMarco, the FS and GM bathrooms were still a priority, the wifi upgrade can 
wait another year.  If we have funding, we can move forward with the GM decking, but that could be put 
on hold if necessary.  Adam Steiner will try to fit GM classrooms with Smartboards based on inventory. 
The Business Manager position was posted, hope to have someone appointed by June 1st.  
 
Budget SubCommittee is meeting on the 21st, and School Committee meets on the 22nd.  
 
Ms. Houle said that she has not done any cost center transfers yet, waiting for some decisions about 
Pre-school and Excel to see where the shortfalls may be.  It also depended on if school was open on 
May 4th.  Should have numbers before June once we know if school will resume.  The bigger question 
would be the potential loss of significant income from summer rentals. 
 
GM Roof Considerations and Timing 
The Town Administrator said that the fire station would be on June's warrant, the GM roof and feasibility 
study would be on the fall Town Meeting warrant.  After the June meeting, it wasn’t realistic to send the 
roof project to bid and be able to get it done before school started.  It makes sense for the school items 
to go together in the spring and have the roof done next summer.  Since the Pre-school program was 
not increasing, they did not need that space.  They could ask for a load bearing analysis, there was a 
good possibility that it may be a very small area that needs repair.  Ms. Gaudet asked School 
Committee to consider waiting until the fall, if the Town has decided that the fire station should go 
forward in June it could be seen as taking away funding from something that the Town wants then not 
use that money until next summer.   Look at it from a whole town perspective, and what was best for 
the community 
 
Ms. Houlihan noted that CBI said if they could design now and bid before the June Town Meeting, then 
it was possible to try and get something done but contractors may be backed up. They felt that 
mid-September would be the earliest possibility to start on the roof.  If focused on the load bearing 
analysis, it’s possible to have those repairs done before school started. 
 
Ms. Gaudet pointed out that if the roof repairs were done in the fall they would have to be done after 
hours which they would pay more for.  She suggested the load bearing analysis and sure up anything 
that needs it to make sure the roof is safe, then do the roof the following summer. Ms. Rickson will find 
out what the cost of the analysis will be. 
 



 
Ms. Rivera suggested a tri-board meeting.  
 
Ms. Brannelly thought they would have a better chance getting approved in fall, separate from the fire 
station and that would give more time to really educate people. 
 
Members’ Comments  
Members thanked the staff, Ms. Gaudet, Ms. Rickson, leadership team and parents.  It’s been stressful 
for all.  
 
Ms. Hogan felt the remote learning plan was well thought out and the direction she had gotten from 
teachers had been fantastic.  
 
Ms. Rivera was disappointed that the parade was cancelled, but had to consider peoples health and 
safety.  The Remote Learning Website is easy to navigate 
 
Ms. Clancy was very surprised by the lack of precaution in town and didn’t think everyone is on the 
same page on precautions and social distancing and we don’t have control over that.  She thought the 
parade was a great idea, but didn’t feel it was a risk worth taking.  If there was more time to plan and 
maybe a longer route to avoid crowds, it would have worked. 
 
Ms. Houlihan noted that they were all trying to make difficult decisions.  She acknowledged Ms. 
Rickson who has had to make calls on things that were difficult and thanked her for all she is doing. 
 
 
Ms.Rivera made a motion to adjourn the meeting 
Ms.Clancy 2nd the motion 
 
 
Roll call vote 

Natasha Rivera - Yae 
Lydia Clancy - Yae 
Maro Hogan - Yae 
Mary Brannelly - Yae 
Bethlyn Houlihan - Yae 

Motion passed 5-0 
 
The meeting was adjourned at  7:11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Colleen Andrade 
Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent of Schools 
 
 


